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DISCLAIMER CLAUSE
The Nursing Newsletter is published quarterly by the Kansas 

Board of Nursing. The providers are responsible for offering 
quality programs under the criteria as established by the 
Board. Complaints regarding continuing education programs 
may be reported directly to the Kansas Board of Nursing. 
For information on these educational offerings, contact the 
sponsor, not the Board.

Advertising is not solicited nor endorsed by the Kansas 
Board of Nursing.

For advertising rates and information, contact Arthur L. 
Davis Publishing Agency, Inc., P.O. Box 216, Cedar Falls, IA 
50613, Ph. 1-800-626-4081, sales@aldpub.com. Responsibility 
for errors in advertising is limited to corrections in the next issue 
or refund of price of advertisement. Publisher is not responsible 
for errors in printing of schedule. The Kansas Board of Nursing 
and the Arthur L. Davis Publishing Agency, Inc. reserve the right 
to reject advertising. The Kansas Board of Nursing and the 
Arthur L. Davis Publishing Agency, Inc. shall not be liable for 
any consequences resulting from purchase or use of advertisers’ 
products from the advertisers’ opinions, expressed or reported, 
or the claims made herein.

There are licensing requirements that must be met 
before a license can be issued, which includes information 
that is reviewed and processed. Due to the high volume 
of applications and information KSBN is receiving that 
must be reviewed and processed, processing times may be 
longer than usual. Please continue to check your application 
checklist as we will update it as information is processed. It 
slows processing times when staff must respond to numerous 
emails and phone calls as to whether a piece of information 
has been received and processed. Another important 
reminder, licenses are issued on an individual basis and times 

may differ for each applicant. Agency staff are 
working diligently to process applications and 
required information. We want to get applicants 
licensed as soon as possible. Due to social distancing 
requirements, we must limit the number in our 
lobby to no more than one at a time. It is highly 
recommended that you conduct your business 
with the Board of Nursing via online services, 
mail, phone call or email or by making an 
appointment (785-296-2967). There is a secure 
drop box located outside of the agency that is 
available for anyone to drop off documents for 
the Board of Nursing. KSBN NO longer performs 
fingerprinting services in the agency. There is a list 

of the sites with contact information on our website. The 
majority of staff continue to telework to decrease possible 
exposure. The best way to contact them is via their email. 
You may find our direct agency contacts information listed 
under Staff Directory on our website. Please continue to 
follow our website and social media [Twitter and Facebook] 
and our COVID-19 Information Center for agency updates 
and frequently asked questions. 

KSBN has changed some processes during this pandemic 
to meet the restrictions of gatherings, promote safety for 
all and to streamline some processes in our agency. Some 
changes that have occurred include: 

•	 Board and Committee Meetings were moved to 
virtual meetings.  

•	 Individual Offering Approval has been changed to an 
electronic submission 

•	 Controlled Substance Verification Form has been 
changed to an electronic submission 

•	 Individual IV Therapy Application has been changed 
to an electronic submission 

•	 Faculty Qualification Report has been changed to an 
electronic submission 

Thank you for your support and patience during this 
difficult and uncertain time. 
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License Type	 Total

Clinical Nurse Specialist	 467

Licensed Mental Health Technician	 62

Licensed Practical Nurse - Multi-State	 768

Licensed Practical Nurse - Single-State	 9919

Nurse Midwife	 97

Nurse Practitioner	 5489

Registered Nurse - Multi-State	 7066

Registered Nurse - Single-State	 51787

Registered Nurse Anesthetist	 1218

NU RSE STATISTICSNU RSE STATISTICS

Board Meetings
•	 March 22, 23 & 24 
•	 June 14, 15 & 16 
•	 September 13, 14 & 15

BOARD MEETING BOARD MEETING 
SCHEDULESCHEDULE

Board Member Opening
The mission of the Board of Nursing is to assure the citizens of Kansas safe and competent practice by nurses and 

mental health technicians.  The Board is composed of eleven members appointed by the Governor and meets quarterly in 
Topeka.  Six members shall be registered nurses, two shall be licensed practical nurses and three shall be members of the 
general public.  Each appointment as a Board member is a four-year term.

Each member shall be a citizen of the United States and a resident of the state of Kansas.  The LPN Board members 
shall be licensed to practice practical nursing with at least five years’ experience in practical nursing and shall be actively 
engaged in practical nursing in Kansas at the time of appointment.  

Currently we have one opening on the Board for an LPN Board member.  If you meet the qualifications listed above and 
are interested in serving as a LPN Board member, you will find more information and the application at: https://governor.
kansas.gov/serving-kansans/office-of-appointments/

Our workforce is our greatest strength!

Are you interested in nursing regulation 
and meaningful work in public service  

for Kansas and its citizens?

Learn more about KS State Board of Nursing 
employment opportunities:

https://ksbn.kansas.gov/employment/

Career

http://stormontvail.org/career-opportunities
https://careers.selectmedical.com/search/?utm_source=ald_paid&utm_medium=newsletter_ad&utm_campaign=wichita_nurses_q2#careers_g=37.68717609999999|-97.33005299999999&careers_gtext=Wichita%2C%20KS%2C%20USA&careers_glevel=1&careers_gstate=KS&careers_o=DistanceMi%2CAscending&careers_e=0&careers_q=&distancemi=&DistanceMi=
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KSBN COMMIT T EE REPORTSKSBN COMMIT T EE REPORTS
2021 KSBN 

Committee Openings
Appointments for the KSBN committees are made 

after the September board meeting. Each member 
of the committee serves a two-year term.  The 
committees which will have the following vacancies:

Continuing Nursing Education Committee - 
3 positions
Qualifications: CNE Provider

Advanced Practice Registered Nurse Committee - 
5 positions
Qualifications: Licensed as an APRN in the category of:

Position 1:	NP
Position 2:	CNS
Position 3:	CNM
Position 4:	CRNA
Position 5:	APRN to serve on the 
	 K-Tracs AdvisoryCommittee

Education Committee - 
2 positions

Qualifications:
Position 1:  Represent Advanced Practice Program
Position 2:  Represent ADN Program 

Practice/IV Therapy Committee - 
5 positions
Qualifications: RN or LPN engaged in practice and/or 
IV Therapy

The Committee applications will be posted to the 
KSBN website in May 2020. If interested you can 
complete and submit an application.

KSBN Committee Reports continued on page 4

The CNE Committee was called to order by Julianna 
Rieschick, MSN, RN, NEA-BC, Chair at 12:36 pm on 
September 15, 2020 via Zoom. Minutes from June 16, 
2020 were approved.

The IOA Statistical Report was reviewed. Zoom 
meeting were held for Long-Term CNE Providers for 
Annual Report training, as well as 5 year Renewal 
Application training.

The following long-term CNE providers have 
relinquished their providership: Via Christi Hospital, 
Manhattan, Ascension Via Christi Hospital, Pittsburg and 
Ascension Via Christi Hospital, Wichita.

It was moved to approve the Long-Term Provider 
Renewal Application for Advent Health Ottawa. It was 
moved to approve the Long-Term Provider 5 year renewal 
application for Blue Valley School District. It was moved 
to approve the Long-Term Provider 5 Year Renewal 
Application for Ellsworth County Medical Center with 
a reminder to have individual instructor evaluations. It 
was moved to approved the Long-Term Provider 5 Year 
Renewal Application for Olathe Public School Health 
Service upon receipt of the CV with a reminder to use 
current resources. It was moved to approve the Long-
Term Provider 5 Year Renewal Application for Susan 

September 2020 CNE Committee
B. Allen Memorial Hospital, upon receipt of additional 
required documents. It was moved to approve the Long-
Term Provider Initial Application for Dusenbury Health 
Associates, LLC from September 15, 2020 through 
September 30, 2025.

The data from the CNE Long-Term Provider Annual 
Report was reviewed. All reports were due by July 31, 
2020. There are five providers that did not submit a 
report in 2019 or 2020.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:46 pm.

Now Hiring RNs & LPNs

RN | LPN | CMA | CNA   
$5,000 bonus for Full-Time RN & LPNs! $3,000 bonus for Full-Time CNA & CMAs!

www.lakeviewvillage.org/careersApply Now!

Lakeview Village in Lenexa, Kansas is a 5-Star not-for-profit continuing care 

retirement community, which offers long-term care, assisted living, sub-acute 

rehabilitation and home health services. Lakeview Village takes pride in the 

friendly and professional team who help us achieve the best service possible 

for the residents, clients, and children we serve. We seek employees who share 

our core values of integrity, growth, respect, optimism, and community. 

In return, we’re dedicated to providing employees with a satisfying work 

environment, competitive salary and benefits, and the training necessary to 

deliver exceptional customer service and quality of care.

LPNs take the next step 
in your Nursing Career 

Highland Community College Highland Community College 
LPN to RN Completion ProgramLPN to RN Completion Program

For more information go to:
https://highlandcc.edu/pages/lpn-to-rn_0
Or call: (785) 442-6206

You are invited to save the date for an interactive webinar on providing 
PrEP care in Kansas. This session will provide updates on PrEP, information 

on navigating clients through the process, and a panel of current PrEP 
providers to answer any questions and provide lessons learned.

Register Here: https://www.matec.info/event/?ER_ID=36938

Save the Date: 
PrEP Provision in Kansas

March 2, 2021 (8:00am 12:00pm)

Please send any questions to Ashley Underwood: ashley.underwood@wustl.edu

Register early for the annual MATEC-KS/NE National Native HIV/AIDS 
Awareness Day educational event!

PrEP-ing Native Communities 
with Gina Valente-Moore, RN, PHN, PNPc, FNP, BSN, MSN, DNP

March 19, 2021, 10:00 – 11:30am CST
Register here  https://www.matec.info/event/?ER_ID=37033

http://www.washburn.edu/mhs
mailto:becky.dodge%40washburn.edu?subject=
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KSBN Committee Reports continued from page 3

The Education Committee met December 8, 2020 and 
was called to order by Patsy Zeller, MSN, APRN, FNP, Chair, 
at 8:38 a.m. via Zoom. There was review of the onsite 
packet which included only a Major Curriculum change 
request (MCCR) from the University of St. Mary MSN-FNP 
program. The MCCR was also added to the Agenda under 
New Business. The minutes from September 15, 2020 
meeting were approved with corrections. 

Chair, Patsy Zeller gave background on the need for 
clarification regarding focus visits and conditional approval 
of nursing programs. A task force was recommended to 
clarify intent and draft proposal for templates to be used 
for focus site visits. 

The reapproval site visit report from Labette Community 
College Bi-Level (PN-ADN) Program was reviewed. It was 
moved to accept the reapproval site visit report for Labette 
Community College, Bi-Level Program for the time period 
consistent with national accreditation for the ADN level 
and for a period of five years for the PN level.

The following schools presented major curriculum changes:
•	 WSU Tech PN Program 
•	 Labette Community College Bi-Level Program
•	 University of St Mary Graduate Program

The Committee was asked to discuss the idea of Practice-
Academic partnerships for Kansas nursing programs. Some 
states have implemented such partnerships and several 
Kansas schools were contacted regarding their interest in 
participating in this type of partnership. The programs are 
asking if there are any regulatory issues with these types 
of partnerships. After discussion, the Committee asked for 
more data and information regarding these partnerships at 
the next meeting.

A recommendation was made to adopt a new Annual 
Report format for Kansas nursing programs starting in 2021. 
The National Council for State Boards of Nursing (NCSBN) 
has developed an Annual Report format which includes 
Core data that is gathered by all nursing programs across 
the U.S. After assessing this report format with current 
needs, it was determined that using the new template 
would still allow KSBN to meet regulation requirements. 
NCSBN is able to gather the data and pool it nationally 
which would allow greater comparison with other states as 
well as alleviate workload related to the annual report for 
KSBN staff. The recommendation was approved.

December 2020 Education Committee
A short discussion of clinical hours availability with the 

ongoing COVID-19 pandemic was held. Information from 
nursing programs is mostly positive but there is indication 
that some programs are still being shut out of clinical sites 
and are substituting clinical hours with simulation and lab 
experiences. The Committee agreed that regulations require 
“direct” or in-person clinical hours for course completion and 
that graduations may be delayed if this type of experience is 
delayed due to the pandemic.

An update was given regarding the two virtual site visits 
that were held this fall. Both visits were successful; however, a 
concern regarding the timeline for deciding if the visit would 
be in-person or virtual was expressed. Discussion was held 
regarding Spring site visits for KSBN and a recommendation 
was made to conduct all site visits as virtual site visits in 2021 
with a re-evaluation at each Committee and Board meeting, 
allowing the Education Committee and Board to request an 
in-person follow up visit as needed prior to a decision being 
made. The recommendation was approved and all site visits 
through the March Board meeting will be held virtually.

Site visit schedule for Spring 2021 was reviewed. Janelle 
Martin will email committee members for assistance with 
site visits as needed.

Seven petitions for permission to test/retest were 
reviewed and action taken. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:27 am.

• Registered Nurse (RN) to BSN (fully online)
     • Earn your BSN in as little as 1 year 
     • Get up to 30 credit hours for prior coursework  
     • Build a foundation for advanced nursing degrees 
  Priority application deadlines: July 1 for fall; Dec. 1 for spring  

 
• Master of Science in Nursing (MSN)
   This program offers two concentrations: 
  • Nursing Education (fully online) 
     • Nursing Leadership and Administration
     Next class begins in fall

• Doctor of Nursing Practice (DNP)
   Post-BSN Entry: Advanced Practice Registered Nurse (APRN) 
          Earn specialization in:
  • Family Nurse Practitioner 
  • Adult Gerontology Acute Care Nurse Practitioner 
  • Other specializations may be available 
    Next class begins in fall   
   DNP Post Master (APRN) (fully online)
    Next class begins in spring
 

wichita state university  nursing programs

(316) 978-3610 or (800) 516-0290    |    wichita.edu/nursing 

Why Choose Our Programs?
•  Online programs are convenient and affordable 

•  Individualized faculty advising
•  High post-graduation employment rate 
•  Exceptional success in advanced careers

The baccalaureate degree in nursing, master’s degree 
in nursing and Doctor of Nursing Practice at WSU  are 
accredited by the Commission on Collegiate Nursing 
Education (www.ccneaccreditation.org).

TAKE YOUR CAREER TO NEW HEIGHTS

Actively seeking Director of Nursing 
This is an Exempt, Full Time Twelve Month position

Qualifications: 
Masters Degree with a major in nursing from an 
accredited college or university
Valid (numbered) and in good standing, Kansas 
Registered Nurse License.
Experience as a Director of Nursing at a higher 
education institution preferred
To view the entire announcement and apply visit: 
https://manhattantech.edu/about-us/human-resources/
career-opportunities

Providing Hire Education

Charge Nurse, Full-time 
night position, RN or LPN 
needed immediately. Full-time 
Day, Full-time Night, PRN.

Offering a 
$4,000 Sign-On Bonus

Benefits included for full-time 
employees who work an average  
of 30 hours a week, Health,  
Dental, Vision, and Retirement.

Please apply at
good-sam.jobs

WE NEED YOUR HELP!

Good Samaritan Society Liberal 
620.624.3831

Now Hiring: 
Registered Nurses (RN)
Licensed Practical Nurses (LPN)
OB Nurse

At Herington Hospital our services are growing so rapidly 
we have a demand for great nurses. Accepting applications for full time, 
part time, and PRN status. We offer competitive wages and benefits.

REQUIREMENTS
*Requirements include current licensure in the State of Kansas, IV Certified ,BLS, 

PALS, & ACLS certifications. (Our facility offers these certifications in house) 
OB Nurse Position: OB Experience and NRP Certification

http://wichita.edu/nursing
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The APRN Committee was called to order by Carol Bragdon, 
PhD, APRN, Chair on September 15, 2020 at 2:00 pm via 
Zoom. Minutes from June 16, 2020 were approved. 

Bobbe Mansfield, DNP, FNP-BC reported on the PMP 
Committee Report. The impact of K-TRACS continues to grow. 
There have been some grants issued to the Board of Pharmacy 
to assist with expansion. Carol Moreland, MSN, RN reported 
on K-TRACS funding for FY 2021. The Board of Pharmacy has 
been able to get grants and this will enable KSBN’s fee fund 
will not be impacted in FY 21.

Amy Siple, KAPN President reported that in January 2021 
they will be introducing HB 24112 with few changes to the 
Legislature.

It was moved to approve the following out of state schools 
and their noted programs as meeting the board’s criteria: North 
Park University – Adult NP, Otterbein University – Family NP and 
United States University – Family NP.

The meeting adjourned at 2:51 pm.

September 2020 
APRN Committee

Investigative Committee – 
December 2020

The December 2020 Investigative Committee was 
called to order at 9:10 am by Rebecca Sander, MSN, RN, 
Chair. The meeting was held by zoom virtual meeting due 
to pandemic and a statement was read at the beginning 
of the meeting. The minutes from the September 14-15, 
2020 meeting were approved with revisions. The minutes 
from the September 30, 2020 Executive session were 
approved with revisions.

Linda Davies reported on prioritization of cases and 
updates for handling initial applications. 

The committee closed to deliberate on matters relating 
to decisions involving the exercise of quasi-judicial 
functions as authorized by K.S.A. 2013 Supp. 75-438(g)
(1). The committee returned to open session. 

The committee approved cases be closed for the reason 
that no action was taken. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:45pm. 

The December 2020 Practice IV Therapy Advisory 
Committee was called to order at 3:03 pm M. Karstetter, 
Chair. The meeting was held by zoom virtual meeting due 
to pandemic and a statement was read at the beginning 
of the meeting. The minutes from the September 15, 
2020 meeting were approved with revisions. 

Linda Davies reviewed the purpose of the Practice 
Committee and reported on current practice questions 
that have been submitted to the board. 

Carol Moreland discussed the IV Therapy Test 
Questions. The committee requested a survey to current 
IV Therapy providers about test questions and return 
survey results in March 2021. C. Moreland discussed the 
Discontinuing Peripheral IV Site Competency Checklist and 
the committee requested the literature from the provider 
proposing changes to be brought to the committee in 
March 2021. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:34pm. 

Practice IV Therapy Advisory 
Committee – December 2020

The Forum at Overland Park, a premiere nursing facility 
in OP Kansas, has a great opportunity: 

Registered Nurse • Licensed Practical Nurse
Awesome Place to Work!!! 

Great Differential Pay 

The Forum at Overland Park is a 5 Star Senior Living facility, 
part of a growing company with centers across the country. 

We offer competitive salaries and attractive benefits.

Apply online at 
careers.fivestarseniorliving.com

or email SRegan@5ssl.com for more information

Comanche County Hospital 
Coldwater, KS

DO NOT MISS OUT ON THIS OPPORTUNITY!

Registered Nurse
•	 Full Time
•	 Day & Night Shifts

Excellent benefits including fully paid health insurance

	� Visit Facebook Page
	� Website: comanchehospital.org
	� Call: 620-582-2144 for application

TO
 A

PP
LY

:

We are hiring RNs and LPNs for 
full-time and part-time positions.

You will make a difference when you join the Santa Marta team!

Santa Marta is one of the premier senior living communities in the 
Kansas City area.  We are searching for caring and dedicated nurses 
to join our team to help our residents live full and active lives.  

We offer competitive salaries, including weekend differential pay, 
paid time off, and benefits package.  Current nursing licensure in 
the state of Kansas is required and at least one year of experience 
in a senior living facility is preferred.

For more information and to apply, please visit us at: 
https://www.santamartaretirement.com/careers/

Or email:  mdirks@santamartaretirement.com
The Plaza Health Service at Santa Marta  

13875 West 115th Terrace, Olathe, KS  66062.

http://sharelifemidwest.com
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You can use your user ID and password to change your address on-
line OR send us the change of address in writing. Please submit 
within 30 days of address change. You may mail your address change 
to Kansas State Board of Nursing; 900 SW Jackson St, Ste 1051; 
Topeka, KS 66612-1230. The Address Change form is available at  
https://ksbn.kansas.gov/forms/.

If you do not have access to a computer please include the following 
information in your written request:

First and Last Name (please print complete names)

_______________________________________________________________________

Kansas Nursing License Number(s)

_______________________________________________________________________

Social Security Number

_______________________________________________________________________

Old Address and New Address 
(complete Street Address with Apt #, City, State, and Zip)

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

Home phone number and Work Phone number

______________________________________________________________________

Date the New Address is in Effect

______________________________________________________________________

Sign and date your request

______________________________________________________________________

We are unable to accept your request to change your address from 
information delivered over the phone or via an email. All requests must be 
received in writing and include a signature.

ADDRESS CHANGEADDRESS CHANGE

Reminders about Continuing Nursing Education
•	 If you have a multi-state license through 

your primary state of residence, you do not 
need to maintain a single-state license in 
Kansas. Your multi-state license allows you to 
practice in Kansas. You may let your single-state 
license lapse, so long as you maintain your multi-
state license.

•	 Follow the CNE policy of the state in which you 
have your multi-state license. For example, if your 
multi-state license is through Kansas, you are 
required to obtain 30 hours of approved CNE 
before renewing your license. If your multi-state 
license is through Missouri, you would follow 

Missouri’s requirements even if you are working 
in Kansas.

•	 30 hours of approved CNE for renewal of your 
Kansas single-state or Kansas multi-state license 
must be obtained within your current renewal 
period, which are the two years preceding your 
expiration date. Example: Your license expires 
07/31/2020. 30 hours of approved CNE must be 
obtained between 08/01/2018 and 07/31/2020.

•	 All college credit must be submitted for approval 
through the Individual Offering Approval Form.  
1 college hour = 15 CNE contact hours

•	 All CMEs must be submitted for approval through 
the Individual Offering Approval Form

•	 The Individual Offering Approval (IOA) 
is now submitted electronically. There are 
directions with this on our website. The electronic 
submission has streamlined the process for the 
nurse and agency staff.

•	 A list of Kansas providers for CNE, as well as 
a list of pre-approved National Credentialing 
Organizations for CNE are available on our 
website’s Education page, under Continuing 
Nursing Education.

http://forournurses.com
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DISCIPLINE CASES
Drug & Alcohol

Amber Bell
Wichita, KS  67202
License # 13-113729-051
Case # 2020-137-5
License KNAP 11/3/2020

Rachel Saltkill
Salina, KS  67401
License # 13-77697-061
Case # 17-2089-3
License Suspended 11/13/2020

Mary Grassi
Prairie Village, KS  66208
License # 13-115917-052
Case # 18-1384-9
License KNAP 12/29/2020

Fraud & Deceit

Barbra Brimer
Emporia, KS  66801
License # 23-47330-102
Case # 18-2196-9
License Suspended 10/8/2020

Richard Finazzo
Olathe, KS  66061
License # 13-134805-051
Case # 19-1405-7 & 19-1612-7
License Revoked 12/9/2020

Unprofessional Conduct

Lisa Anderson
Manhattan, KS  66502
License # 13-106868-011
Case # 15-1035-9
License Denied 10/1/2020

Tasia Daniels
Olathe, KS  66062
License # 24-43489-062
Case # 16-761-7
License Revoked 10/7/2020

Michelle Layton
Weston, MO  64098
License # 14-81473-092
Case # 18-2009-0
License Suspended 12/18/2020

Michael Harris, Jr
Ottawa, KS  66067
License # 13-114766-042
Case # 17-1519-7 & 19-1658-8
License KNAP 1/6/2021

Unlicensed Practice

Lorene Rieger
Powhattan, KS  66527
License # 13-56043-121
Case # 2020-578-9
License Fine 11/10/2020

Amy O’Neal
Chanute, KS  66720
License # 23-361513-091
Case # 2020-672-0
License Fine 1/5/2021

Leading provider of child welfare services throughout 
Kansas is currently seeking LPNs. Apply online at: 

www.emberhope.org/resources/careers-at-emberhope

“Impacting the lives of children, youth and families by offering innovative, 
trauma-sensitive programs rooted in faith to inspire positive change.”

Expand your healthcare skills! Your 
nursing license can open doors to our 
HIT program AND you can get credit 
towards our program. Call or email for 
details.

Contact: jen.smith@neosho.edu
620.432.0323  •  www.neosho.edu

Public Health Nurse
Apply on the website 
www.fordcounty.net

To Learn More and Apply, Please Contact:
Pat Heeke, SHRM-CP; IPMA-SCP

Ford County Human Resources Director
620-801-4284

NOW HIRING

mailto:admissions%40graceland.edu?subject=
http://www.graceland.edu/nursing
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Proper medication storage and disposal can reduce the risk for unintentional drug 
poisoning and prescription drug misuse, abuse and diversion.

The K-TRACS Provider Toolkit, available on the K-TRACS website, contains resources 
to help guide patient conversations and reinforce in-person interactions about safe 
medication practices.

Safe medication storage and disposal is critical to the safety of Kansas families. 
According to the 2020 Kansas Communities That Care Survey, 74% of teens who 
reported using a prescription drug not prescribed to them said they gained access to 
the drug through friends and family.

Up to 40% of prescription medications are not completely used and are likely to 
remain inside the home with or without secure storage options in place (National 
Community Pharmacists Association). Those secure storage options include a locked 
kitchen cabinet, lockbox or safe.

Nightstands, kitchen counters or tables, bathrooms, the top of the refrigerator, and 
any unlocked cabinet or drawer are not recommended for medication storage due to 
a lack of security and/or lack of temperature and humidity control.

Medication take-back programs are commonly used to provide safe medication 
disposal options. In Kansas, more than 100 pharmacies are part of the Kansas 
Medication Collection and Disposal Program, offering a convenient, safe and 
environmentally responsible option for patients to dispose of unwanted medications. 
Other pharmacies and law enforcement agencies are registered with the DEA to take 
back medications in a similar manner.

•	 Find a Kansas Medication Collection and Disposal site near you
•	 Find a DEA Drug Take-Back site near you

A 2019 study identified consumer motivations for disposing of unused opioid 
medications. Among the top five motivations was the response, “I was instructed by 
a health care practitioner whom I trust.”

To help healthcare providers engage with patients about the importance of safe 
medication practices, K-TRACS offers a Provider Toolkit containing print and digital 
materials in English and Spanish that can be shared with patients.

The toolkit also provides downloadable pocket guides for healthcare providers to 
use as checklists and conversation starters with patients.

The free downloads are available at http://ktracs.ks.gov/using-k-tracs/provider-
toolkit.

K-TRACS resources emphasize 
safe medication practices

KUUS CITY VI MEDIC.IL � 

l{CVA 
COME JOIN DUR TEAM! 

Kansas City VA Medical Center is seeking 
RNs for MedicaVSurgical Care 

-Unmatched government benefits
-10 paid federal holidays
-Competitive salaries
-No call-offs
-Free fitness center
-Free parking
-5 weeks paid vacation per year
-13 days sick leave per year
-Shift differential (10% evenings/nights, 25% weekends)
-Generous selection of health care
-Insurance plans, education scholarships & more...

If interested, 
please send resume 

and area(s) of interest to: 
VHAKANHRRecruit@va.gov 

http://kctcdata.org
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC6388750/
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC6388750/
https://pharmacy.ks.gov/k-tracs/consumers/medication-safety/safe-disposal
https://apps2.deadiversion.usdoj.gov/pubdispsearch/spring/main;jsessionid=vrNjAfb40J8CwuUEsGIAIfTx4o1dCeeb8WWWxHYx.web1?execution=e1s1
https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC6388750/
https://pharmacy.ks.gov/k-tracs/using-k-tracs/provider-toolkit
https://pharmacy.ks.gov/k-tracs/using-k-tracs/provider-toolkit
mailto:learn%40tabor.edu?subject=
http://tabor.edu/online
http://stmary.edu/nursing
mailto:VHAKANHRRecruit%40va.gov?subject=
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ADMINISTRATION 785-296-5752

Carol Moreland, MSN, RN 
Executive Administrator carol.moreland@ks.gov 785-296-5752

Adrian Guerrero
Director of Operations adrian.guerrero@ks.gov 785-296-5935

Jill Simons
Executive Assistant jill.simons@ks.gov 785-296-5752

Vacant        

EDUCATION 785-296-3782

Janelle Martin, MHSA, BSN, RN
Education Specialist janelle.martin@ks.gov 785-296-5036

Chelsey Stephenson, 
CNE Education Specialist chelsey.stephenson@ks.gov 785-296-3782

Vacant

LEGAL DIVISION DISCIPLINE 785-296-4325
William Skepnek
Assistant Attorney General william.skepnek@ks.gov 785-296-4325

Megan Hughes
Senior Administrative Assistant megan.e.hughes@ks.gov 785-296-4325

Rachel Kenney
Assistant Attorney General rachel.kenney@ks.gov 785-296-4325

INVESTIGATION 785-296-8401

Linda Davies, BSN, RN
Practice Specialist linda.davies@ks.gov 785-296-8401

Beth Peters, RN 
RN Investigator III beth.a.peters@ks.gov 785-296-8401

Nicki Schumann, BSN, RN
RN Investigator III nicki.snodgrass@ks.gov 785-296-8401

Mickie Walker, RN 
RN Investigator III mickie.walker@ks.gov 785-296-8401

Debra Quintanilla, RN
RN Investigator III debra.quintanilla@ks.gov 785-296-8401

Ruth Humbert, RN, 
RN Investigator III ruth.humbert@ks.gov 785-296-8401

Kevin Wade, RN
RN Investigator III kevin.wade@ks.gov 785-296-8401

Evan Faulkner,
Special Investigator evan.faulkner@ks.gov 785-296-8401

Vacant 

Victoria Bond,
Administrative Specialist victoria.bond@ks.gov 785-296-8401

LICENSING

RaeAnn Byrd
Licensing Supervisor raeann.byrd@ks.gov 785-296-6573

Barbara Bigger
Senior Administrative Assistant
Reinstatements & Renewals

barbara.bigger@ks.gov 785-296-2926

Karen McGill
Senior Administrative Assistant
RN & LPN Applications/NCLEX

karen.mcgill@ks.gov 785-296-2453

Vacant

Jackie Mercer
Senior Administrative Assistant
Front Desk Reception

jackie.mercer@ks.gov 785-296-2967

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

Kolton Colhouer
eGov Support Analyst kolton.colhouer@ks.gov 785-296-2240

Anthony Blubaugh
Applications Developer anthony.blubaugh@ks.gov 785-296-3928

Board 
Members

How to Contact Us: 
785-296-4929

Patricia Zeller, MSN, APRN, NP-C, President
07/18/14-06/30/22 

patricia.zeller@ks.gov

Rebecca Sander, MSN, RN, Vice President
07/28/2016-06/30/2024

Julianna Rieschick, RN, MSN, NEA-BC, Secretary
07/01/17-06/30/21

Carol Bragdon, PhD, APRN
07/01/17-06/30/21

 Andrea Watson, RN   
07/01/2020 – 06/30/2024

Gwendolyn Loyd, BSN, RN
7/1/2019-6/30/2023

Gita Noble, Public Member
7/1/2018-6/30/2022

Jade Ramsdell, Public Member 
7/1/2019-6/30/2023

Vacant

Geovannie Gone, Public Member 
07/1/2020-06/30/2024

Adri Gouldsmith, LPN
 07/01/2019-06/30/2023

http://mnu.edu/pivot
mailto:pgadmissions%40mnu.edu?subject=
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Hello Infection Prevention partners!
I have a big favor to ask of all of you. I know, it’s like, “Bryna we already have enough 

on our plates during this pandemic…” but I am hoping it won’t be that much on your end 
and will result in helping build a more relevant and useful product based on your reported 
needs.

You may or may not have heard of the CDC’s new educational initiative, Project 
Firstline. This is a collaborative of diverse healthcare and public health partners that have 
come together to build a library of infection prevention and control (IPC) education for 
the multitude of frontline healthcare workers, using input from those same frontline 
workers. The COVID-19 pandemic has certainly shone a light on gaps that exist as well 
as the importance of at least a basic knowledge of IPC. To stop the spread of infectious 
diseases, we all need to be able to understand IPC and be able to appropriately implement 
those protocols and procedures in our work. This is a no brainer for you guys in the IP 
community, but it is refreshing to have this huge push to provide more education and 
training on something we all know and agree we want all of our staff to be able to do.

The intention of Project Firstline is to not only create more education for frontline 
healthcare workers, but to try to understand what the true needs are from all of the 
many different types of workers in healthcare (from bedside nurses, to providers, to EVS 
staff) and to use that to drive the creation of the training and materials. To get a better 
understanding of the needs, the first step in this project, is providing a learning needs 
assessment to as many frontline healthcare workers as possible. This survey will assess 
current knowledge, ask what areas of IPC should be focused on, and what methods of 
training can be created to best serve you all and ensure use of the materials (including 
what languages should be included). 

Request for help with IPC education: CDC’s Project Firstline
Attached to the email is a flyer with a basic summary of the survey as well as a link to 

take the survey. I am reaching out to ask not only that you consider taking it, but for your 
assistance in distributing this survey to all the staff currently employed at your healthcare 
facility. This might look different for each of you. Some of you might feel you are able to 
personally distribute this to everyone. While for others it would be best to connect me 
with HR or facility leadership to distribute so broadly. Whatever is best and easiest for you 
is what I am interested in and very appreciative of.

I have been told by my colleagues who sampled the survey that it only took about 
5-10 minutes to complete. I truly understand how incredibly busy you all are, and do not 
want to overly burden you, but this is something that I personally think is so important 
and getting feedback from you all on the frontlines is necessary to make this exciting 
project successful. If you would please take a few minutes from your busy day to send 
this forward as you can, or connect me with someone at your facility who can help me 
with distribution, that would be incredibly helpful for me in moving this project forward 
for Kansas.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any question about this survey (learning 
needs assessment) or Project Firstline.

Finally, I just want to acknowledge again how much I appreciate and am in awe of the 
work you and your teams are doing on the frontlines of healthcare for everyone. I know 
we are all probably feeling, have felt, or will feel the impact of COVID fatigue. I know that 
leaders don’t have the answers we need right now or even a timeline for you on when we 
can slow down. But please know that none of the great work that is happening to care 
for people would be done if not for you all. I used to be a bedside nurse. I have been away 
from that for almost four years now. I know how hard that is during “normal” times and 
I cannot imagine how heavy this has all been throughout this pandemic. I wish I could 
do more for you all than to write a few words down. I wish myself and my team could 
do more to help in our positions at KDHE. But I also know that I still don’t think I could 
measure up to what you guys are doing day in and day out simply because you feel a 
calling to care for others. Please know my thoughts and prayers are with you all every day 
and that my heart swells with pride at all you and your team do for us.

Truly, thank you for all you do!
Bryna Stacey

For questions regarding this survey:
Bryna Stacey, MPH, BSN, RN, CIC

HAIR/AR Program Director
Email Bryna.Stacey@ks.gov

24/7 Epidemiology Hotline
Phone 877-427-7317

http://centura.org/careers
http://centura.org/nurseresidency
http://okwu.edu/gps
mailto:gps%40okwu.edu?subject=
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Department of Health
and Environment

FULL-TIME POSITIONSFULL-TIME POSITIONS

RISK MAN-
AGER:

RN License required. Prefer past expe-
rience in healthcare risk management 
and/or quality.

OUTPATIENT & 
SURGERY RN: Day Shift / Must Take Call.

ACUTE RN: Night Shift / Charge Nurse, $10,000 
Sign on Bonus.

ACUTE LPN: Night Shift, $5,000 Sign on Bonus.

LPN: Intermediate Swing Bed, 10 Bed Unit, 
Night Shift, $5,000 Sign on Bonus.

RN:
Intermediate Swing Bed Unit, 10 Bed 
Unit, Night Shift, $10,000 Sign on 
Bonus.

Please contact Jackie Snavely, HR Director at 785-527-6055.

To apply online go to www.rphospital.org 
and click on the Careers Tab.

We offer competitive wages, differential We offer competitive wages, differential pay,  pay,  
and an excellent benefit package!and an excellent benefit package!

 Apply at www.prmc.org

Pottawatomie County Health Department, 
located in Westmoreland, Kansas is 
seeking a full-time RN -  
NO NIGHTS OR WEEKENDS

Full-time, includes excellent benefit package 
(health, dental, vision, paid time off, KPERS retirement, more)

Starting salary:  $20.78 - $25.98/hour 
(actual salary dependent upon education and experience)

Primary responsibilities include providing public health nursing assessment and care, 
providing health education, monitoring health risks and communicable disease in the 
county, and promoting good health in Pottawatomie County. 

To apply visit ksgovjobs.com. 
For questions regarding employment with Pottawatomie County, 
please contact Human Resources at 785-457-3455, PO Box 348, 
Westmoreland, KS 66549, or e-mail humanresources@pottcounty.org.

https://kdheks.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_55vvEy6CWaLGnUF
http://bakeru.edu/msn
http://www.prmc.org
mailto:kelli%40teamcenturion.com?subject=
http://www.centurionjobs.com
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WALL WALL 
CERTIFICATESCERTIFICATES

Wall Certificates suitable for framing are 

available through the Kansas State Board of 

Nursing. Certificates are available to those  RNs/

LPNs/LMHTs/NPs/CNSs/NMWs/RNAs who hold a 

permanent Kansas license. To obtain a certificate, 

please complete the following form.

Name:_ _____________________________________

Address:_____________________________________

City:________________________________________

State:___________	 Zip Code:___________________

Certificate of Qualification (License) 

Number:_ ___________________________________

Original Date of Issue:_ ________________________

Each certificate is $10.00.

Please submit order form to:

Kansas State Board of Nursing

Landon State Office Building

900 SW Jackson, Suite 1051

Topeka, KS 66612-1230

Nursing License Renewal Schedule
If your license expires on: 
(Please refer to the Check 

Status of Expiration to verify 
your expiration date.)

You should receive your yellow 
renewal notice postcard by:

Your properly completed 
renewal application should be 

in the Board office by:

March 31, 2021 January 15, 2021 February 15, 2021

April 30, 2021 February 15, 2021 March 15, 2021

May 31, 2021 March 15, 2021 April 15, 2021

June 30, 2020 April 15, 2021 May 15, 2021

July 31, 2021 May 15, 2021 June 15, 2021

August 31, 2021 June 15, 2021 July 15, 2021

Founded in 2000, Five Star Senior Living is a national healthcare and senior living 
provider with almost 300 communities and more than 25,000 team members… 
and we’re growing! Five Star is proud to be a publicly traded and financially sound 
company. Five Star has two major operating divisions: Five Star Senior Living and 
Ageility, which offers rehabilitation services.

With a focus on Warmth & Hospitality, Dining & Nutrition, and Health & Wellness, 
team members make every day exceptional for the amazing people who have chosen 
to make this their home.

•	 Opportunities for Advancement
•	 Competitive Pay and Benefits (cash for unused PTO)
•	 Tuition Reimbursement
•	 401K Retirement Savings Plan (with company match)
•	 Team Member Assistance Program
•	 Discount Programs (including cell phone)
•	 Community Safety Awards
•	 Paid Administrator and Executive Director in Training Programs

Apply online:
http://careers.fivestarseniorliving.com or

www.brandonwoods.com

Brandon Woods at Alvamar 
1501 Inverness Drive | Lawrence, KS 66047

Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Employer: MIN/FEM/VETS/DIS Drug Free, Smoke Free Workplace

AND THE CHANCE TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE, EVERY MOMENT OF EVERY DAY.

An Exceptional Career
Join a Five Star Team!

NursingALD.com can point you 
right to that perfect NURSING JOB!

NursingALD.com

E-mailed Job Leads

Easy to Use

Privacy Assured

Free to Nurses

http://www.denvercollegeofnursing.edu
https://extended.unco.edu/programs/nursing-dnp-post-masters-doctoral/?utm_source=ald&utm_medium=ppm_display&utm_campaign=nursing_dnp_post_ms&utm_content=ks
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CONTINUING NURSING 
EDUCATION OFFERINGS

HOME STUDY

CREATING AND MAINTAINING SELF-CARE PRACTICE 
DURING THE PANDEMIC AND BEYOND
Spon: Professional Continuing Education, Inc., PO Box 
8528, Prairie Village, KS 66208, www.healthcare-pce.
com. Contact: Ruthanne Schroeder at Ruthanne@
healthcare-pce.com, 913-341-5627. Fac: Rachel Hill, DNP, 
APRN, FNP-BC, PMHNP-BC, HWNC-BC, AHN-BC. Aud: 
All Levels of Nursing. COVID19 creates restrictions with 
staying connected with others, because we must isolate to 
minimize risks. We can use restrictions to our advantage 
by focusing on ourselves and creating a self-care practice 
that improves our personal connection, decreasing our 
feelings of isolation, while strengthening the body, mind, 

STATEWIDE

April 22-23, 2021; 8:00 am-4:00 pm daily, VIRTUAL EVENT
	 39th Annual Gore Farha Critical Care Nursing Symposium 

-  VIRTUAL EVENT. Spon: Wesley Medical Center, 550 N. 
Hillside, Wichita, KS 67214. Contact: Suzie Blasi, BSN, RN. 
CCRN-K, 316-962-3163. Fac: National and local faculty. 
Aud: RN, LPN, EMS, RCP. Topics include Emerging Trends in 
Sepsis Resuscitation, Nondiabetic Endocrine Emergencies, 
Hemodynamic Drip Infusion Management, Body Dysrhythmias, 
COVID-19 Update for Healthcare Professionals, Neurovascular 
Intervention Therapy for Acute Stroke, Respiratory Illness 
and Ventilator Management, Pediatric Medical Emergencies, 
Mobility Delirium and Sedation, Medical Humor and other 
topics designed to develop and enhance care of the patient 
in the critical care unit. Fee: See website for conference 
information and registration, www.wichitamedicalresearch.
org. Reg. by: Early registration discount ends April 12, 
2021. Contact Hours: See conference information at  
www.wichitamedicalresearch.org. Wichita State University 
College of Health Professions is approved as a provider of 

continuing nursing education by the Kansas State Board of 
Nursing. This course offering is approved for 15.2 contact 
hours applicable for RN, LPN, or LMHT relicensure. Kansas 
State Board of Nursing provider number: LT 0090-0327.

Work with a Family, 
Not Just a Team

Easy Apply Online at jobs.corecivic.com

Excellent Pay Rates! Tiered Pay Scale 
Based on Years of Nursing Experience

CoreCivic is a Drug Free Workplace & EOE - M/F/Vets/Disabled.

Now Hiring 
in Kansas!

RNs and LPNs
Full Time,  

Part Time and PRN

Leavenworth 
Detention Center

Leavenworth, 
Kansas

Contact 
Valerie Moreland, 

520-262-5736, 
Valerie.Moreland@

corecivic.com

and spirit! Fee: $65.00 Contact Hours: 6.0. Professional 
Continuing Education, Inc., is approved as a provider of 
CNE by the Kansas State Board of Nursing. This course 
offering is approved for contact hours applicable for 
APRN, RN or LPN relicensure. Kansas State Board of 
Nursing provider number LT0053-0949.

Offerings continued on page 14

http://www.srhc.com/careers
mailto:tmodrow%40srhc.com?subject=
http://avalonhealthcare.com/careers
http://topekahospital.com
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ABOUT TIME: GETTING THE RIGHT THINGS DONE 
Spon: Professional Continuing Education, Inc., PO Box 8528, 
Prairie Village, KS 66208, www.healthcare-pce.com. Contact: 
Ruthanne Schroeder at Ruthanne@healthcare-pce.com, 913-
341-5627. Fac: Judy Zinn, L.M.S.W., C.H.W.C. Aud: All Levels 
of Nursing. Time is our most precious resource, this course will 
provide strategies needed to manage your time effectively and 
wisely. Fee: $45.00 Contact Hours: 4.0. Professional Continuing 
Education, Inc., is approved as a provider of CNE by the Kansas 
State Board of Nursing. This course offering is approved for 
contact hours applicable for APRN, RN or LPN relicensure. 
Kansas State Board of Nursing provider number LT0053-0949.

CONTINUING NURSING 
EDUCATION OFFERINGS

THE PATHWAY OF GRIEF: TERMINAL DIAGNOSES 
THROUGH BEREAVEMENT 
Spon: Professional Continuing Education, Inc., PO Box 
8528, Prairie Village, KS 66208, www.healthcare-pce.
com. Contact: Ruthanne Schroeder at Ruthanne@
healthcare-pce.com, 913-341-5627. Fac: Jody Gyulay, 
Ph.D., L.C.S.W., R.N. Aud: All Levels of Nursing. This 
course will identify the normal grief process from 
diagnosis through bereavement for the patient, family 
and care givers. You will see the dying process as a 
complex journey for both the patient and the family, 
and you will learn ways to allay their pain and suffering 
while bringing calm to the dying patient and family. Fee: 
$100.00 Contact Hours: 10.0. Professional Continuing 
Education, Inc., is approved as a provider of CNE by the 
Kansas State Board of Nursing. This course offering is 
approved for contact hours applicable for APRN, RN or 
LPN relicensure. Kansas State Board of Nursing provider 
number LT0053-0949.

SUPERACHIEVERS AND COPING STRATEGIES 
Spon: Professional Continuing Education, Inc., PO Box 8528, 
Prairie Village, KS 66208, www.healthcare-pce.com. Contact: 
Ruthanne Schroeder at Ruthanne@healthcare-pce.com, 
913-341-5627. Fac: Judy Zinn, L.M.S.W., C.H.W.C. Aud: All 
Levels of Nursing. This course will provide strategies needed 
to manage professional responsibilities without suffering the 
debilitating effects of perfectionism. Fee: $35.00. Contact 
Hours: 2.4. Professional Continuing Education, Inc., is 
approved as a provider of CNE by the Kansas State Board of 
Nursing. This course offering is approved for contact hours 
applicable for APRN, RN or LPN relicensure. Kansas State 
Board of Nursing provider number LT0053-0949.

CONFLICT MANAGEMENT: SKILLS FOR UNCERTAIN 
TIMES
Spon: Professional Continuing Education, Inc., PO Box 
8528, Prairie Village, KS 66208, www.healthcare-pce.
com. Contact: Ruthanne Schroeder at Ruthanne@
healthcare-pce.com, 913-341-5627. Fac: Judy Zinn, 
L.M.S.W., C.H.W.C. Aud: All Levels of Nursing. This course 
will provide skills needed to manage conflict with patients, 
physicians and allied health professionals. Fee: $65.00. 
Contact Hours: 5.5 Professional Continuing Education, 
Inc., is approved as a provider of CNE by the Kansas State 
Board of Nursing. This course offering is approved for 
contact hours applicable for APRN, RN or LPN relicensure. 
Kansas State Board of Nursing provider number LT0053-
0949.

THE ART OF SELF-HEALTH 
Spon: Professional Continuing Education, Inc., PO Box 
8528, Prairie Village, KS 66208, www.healthcare-pce.
com. Contact: Ruthanne Schroeder at Ruthanne@
healthcare-pce.com, 913-341-5627. Fac: Carol LaRue, 
OTR/L. Aud: All Levels of Nursing. This unique course will 
help you expand personally and professionally, you will 
increase your knowledge and awareness of the imbalances 
of illness and disease while learning practical applications 
and activities to nurture the seven dimensions of well 
being and recognize the connection between mind, body 
and spirit. This course available on-line or by text book. 
Fee: $65.00 Contact Hours: 6.0. Professional Continuing 
Education, Inc., is approved as a provider of CNE by the 
Kansas State Board of Nursing. This course offering is 
approved for contact hours applicable for APRN, RN or 
LPN relicensure. Kansas State Board of Nursing provider 
number LT0053-0949.

Cedar Park Regional is offering a 
$10,000 sign-on bonus and relocation 
assistance for RNs with at least one 
year of acute care experience in the 
following areas:

Med/Surg, ICU, ED, Labor & Delivery

Cedar Park Regional Medical Center is a 126 
bed acute care facility located in the northwest 
corridor of Austin, Texas, one of the fastest 
growing areas in the nation. 
The area offers an abundance of outdoor 
activities with many parks, hiking and bike trails.  
Austin is known as the culture center of Texas 
and prides itself on being dubbed the live music 
capital of the world. The area will not disappoint 
with many diverse shopping venues, amazing 
dining experiences, microbreweries and wineries 
to suit every taste.  

$10,000 SIGN ON BONUS!

Apply online at www.cedarparkregional.com

 hiring 

SSTTRROONNGG  
compassionate 

ss ee ll ff ll ee ss ss   
determined 

$$1100,,000000    RRNN    
ssiiggnn--oonn  bboonnuuss  

$$44,,000000  
up to CCNNAA,,  CCMMAA,,  &&    

HHoommee  HHeeaalltthh  AAiiddee  
ssiiggnn--oonn  bboonnuuss  

*after completing 900 hours of employment 

AAppppllyy  ttooddaayy!!  
Visit www.meadowlark.org/jobs  

to complete an application online.  
Questions? Contact the  Human Resources team. 

e-mail: hrteam@meadowlark.org 
phone: (785) 323-3893 passion 

NURSES & PARAMEDICS

APPLY ONLINE AT CSLPLASMA.COM

CSL Plasma has immediate PT&FT 
opportunities for entry level & experienced LPNs, 
RNs and Paramedics in our Plasma Center in 
Lawrence, KS and Manhattan, KS. Perform physical 
assessments & determine donor suitability for 
plasma donations. 1 year experience in field care/
hospital preferred; state certification & license 
required. Competitive compensation & benefits: 
medical, dental, vision & life, 3 weeks paid time off, 
401(K) & more. 
EOE / DFWP

Offerings continued from page 13

http://www.brhc.org


Now hiring 
RN’s and LPN’s

Looking for dedicated staff members. 

We offer sign on bonuses, competitive pay, shift 
differential, medical, dental, life insurance, 
401k, PTO/ sick And most importantly a 
rewarding working environment.


